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Independent Nurse Bulletin 21 

DATE: July 2025 

TO: Independent Nurses Participating in MassHealth 

FROM: Mike Levine, Undersecretary for MassHealth  

RE: New Independent Nurse Provider Orientation and Training Requirement 
 

Introduction  

MassHealth’s new LTSS Learning Center offers LTSS providers training on topics such as 

enrollment and revalidation, billing, and regulation compliance. As of the date of this bulletin, 

nurses who seek enrollment with MassHealth as an independent nurse are now required to 

complete new orientation and training offered through the MassHealth LTSS Learning Center. 

Requirement to Complete the Orientation and Training Requirement 

Nurses who seek enrollment as a MassHealth independent nurse must complete new orientation 

and training in accordance with 130 CMR 414.404(E). MassHealth also invites all newly 

enrolled independent nurses to complete the orientation and training as well. 

Prospective independent nurses must complete  the online New Independent Nurse General 

Education session, which can be found by logging into the MassHealth LTSS Learning Center. 

All new independent nurses are encouraged to also attend the live New Independent Nurse 

General Education training, hosted by MassHealth quarterly. The live training session provides 

new independent nurses an additional opportunity to review the MassHealth independent nurse 

provider regulations, learn how to bill MassHealth for rendered services, and get other helpful 

resources. During the live training, independent nurses also have the opportunity to ask 

MassHealth questions regarding relevant regulations, billing, and other questions new providers 

may have about the MassHealth program. 

Noncompliance 

A nurse who wants to become a MassHealth independent nurse must complete the New 

Independent Nurse General Education session. MassHealth may reject applications of nurses 

who fail to complete the New Independent Nurse Orientation and Training session after 60 

days. 
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Questions 

If you have questions about the information in this bulletin, please contact us. 

Long-Term Services and Supports Provider Services 

Phone:  (844) 368-5184 (toll free) 

Email:  support@masshealthltss.com 

Portal:  MassHealthLTSS.com  

Mail:  MassHealth LTSS 
PO Box 159108 
Boston, MA 02215 

Fax:  (888) 832-3006 

All Other Provider Types 

Phone: (800) 841-2900, TDD/TTY: 711 

Email: provider@masshealthquestions.com 
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